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October 2023 Newsletter
From Pastor’s Desk …………………………………………..…...………… Rev. Kee Ho Hwang

I recently had a chance to read the following article, “It’s a good, good season,” written by Daniel J. Bradley, Pastor at Faith Journey UMC. I am posting it because I believe it’s worth sharing.

“Open your mouth and taste, open your eyes and see—how good God is. Blessed are you who run to him. Worship God if you want the best; worship opens doors to all his goodness.”
Psalm 34:8-9 (The Message Translation)
There is much to be said for living in Central New York. It is the only place I am sure that we are guaranteed four seasons. As for right now, it is the middle of summer. Through the mass amounts of rain that we have had this summer—the sunshine and warmth have done wonders for my soul. It’s a good, good season.

The Christian and the Church go through seasons of change and upheaval. There is no escaping it. As long as we are sinful human beings, we will always be called closer to God for God’s intervention. I must admit that I was somewhat melancholic at the Upper New York Annual Conference session this past June. The disaffiliation votes felt like defeat. It was as if we had lost something that wasn’t ours to begin with.

The Church is God’s idea, not ours. We are God’s instruments that guide and lead the Church, but in the end, it’s all about people. As Christians and the Church, we make a lot of decisions based on fear. We look at a decline in membership, checkbooks that are shrinking, and theological infighting. We look at the worst of people and hold them in contempt as if we were judges, jury, and executioners. We go off in our own direction and ask God to bless our paths as if we have won the battle.

I am not interested in fighting a theological war of words and actions that cannot be underpinned with love. I long for an end to the brokenness, strife, and pain. 
I long for a renewed sense of call and purpose to blow through the doors of the United Methodist Church. I long for people to come together as brothers and sisters in Jesus first before they identify as United Methodist or Global Methodist. I long for relationships to be mended and molded in the imago-dei that God might be glorified in action, word, and deed.

Whatever side of the great divide you fall on—know this: God loves you with all that God has, and God will continue to pour out God’s grace like the rain this summer and the warmth of the sun. It’s a good, good season.

This life—this time is not about our rights to justice. It’s about God calling us to be humble and holy. As God told Moses, “Take off your sandals, for you are standing on holy ground.”

The great Hymn of the faith reminds us: “The Church’s one foundation is Jesus Christ her Lord. She is his consummation through water and the world. From heaven, he came and sought to be his holy bride, and for her love he bought, and for that life, he died.”

It’s not about you, it’s not about me. It’s all about God and what God is doing in this thing called the CHURCH of Jesus Christ. Drop the rock, love those you despise, and offer grace when it is not offered to you. Show Jesus in all that you do and speak.

That’s the only thing that matters right now: humility and holiness. And I pray that in this good, good season, we might see the glory of God and the resurrected Jesus.

I pray that you all have peace in Christ, who will make things ‘new’ for us to go on but never stops loving us throughout the seasons of our life. God will feel incredible pain whenever we stop being faithful or fail to fulfill our promise to bear the fruits, for we are God’s, and God’s primary interest is always on you and me. So, continue to be a blessing! May his grace and compassion be with you!

OCTOBER 2023 ANNOUNCEMENTS
WE ARE STILL IN THE SEASON OF PENTECOST!
The season after Pentecost will end with Christ the King Day (November 26th, this year). The Pentecostal spirits are characterized by ‘Empowerment by the Holy Spirit,’ ‘Speaking in Tongues,’ ‘Divine Healing,’ ‘Worship and Expressive Spirituality,’ and ‘Enthusiasm for Evangelism and Missions.’ 
HOLY COMMUNION

We will celebrate the Holy Communion on October 1. Please prepare your hearts, minds, and bodies for the mystery of God, and let us continue to ascribe to our Lord Jesus the glory of God by being the saints of God. 

SUPPORT FOR MAUI
We have collected $2,340 to support Maui relief and recovery efforts (Advance #901670-Hawaii). We’ll send $3,000 (with the additional mission fund) to UMCOR through the Cal-Pac Annual Conference.
SIMPLE LUNCH
From October 1, a simple lunch of rice, meat, and vegetables will be served at the social hall every Sunday at 12:30 p.m. It will help committee meetings, UWF, Youth Groups, Girl Scouts, Sunday school participants, and those who want to have additional fellowship. Suggested donation is $5/person, and students are free. If you want to make a special donation to help out with the cost for students, please talk to Pastor Susan or put your contribution to the offering box.
PARKING LOT

When you park at the Cathay Bank, park your car only at the Northwest corner. It is our designated parking area arranged with Cathay Bank. Please place the parking placard under your windshield. Those who provide transportation assistance for seniors and persons with mobility issues can park at the CPSA. For others, please use the Cathay Bank parking lot. CPSA allows us to use its parking lot only on Sundays.
SUNDAY SCHOOLS 

Children’s Sunday schools are in-person at church EVERY SUNDAY at 11:30 a.m. High school Sunday school will have the class at church at 11:30 a.m. The Adult Sunday School class will also be from 11:30 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. The class meets in the social hall and will discuss Rev. Hwang’s reflective questions in his Sunday sermon.
FELLOWSHIP & PRAYER MEETINGS via ZOOM

The Chinese-speaking congregation's monthly fellowship and prayer meeting is on the first Sunday at 3:00 p.m. https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82364918103, Meeting ID: 823 6491 8103 
Weekly prayer meeting for English-speaking congregation continues in a hybrid fashion on Saturdays at 9:30 a.m. at church or via Zoom: Meeting ID: 826 2980 5341, Passcode: LordJesus

FINANCE REPORT
	 
	 
	Jan-Mar
	Arp-June
	July
	August
	Sept
	2023 

	General Fund
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Chinese Ministry
	$32,772.00 
	$37,447.00 
	$9,737.00 
	$11,054.00 
	$10,519.00 
	$101,529.00 

	 
	English Ministry
	$26,356.00 
	$41,582.00 
	$12,974.00 
	$20,200.00 
	$6,976.00 
	$108,088.00 

	Total receipt
	$59,128.00 
	$79,029.00 
	$22,711.00 
	$31,254.00 
	$17,495.00 
	$209,617.00 

	Expenditure
	$68,113.75 
	$67,084.25 
	$25,048.80 
	$23,386.03 
	$21,689.25 
	$205,322.08 

	Credit/(Deficit)
	($8,985.75)
	$11,944.75 
	($2,337.80)
	$7,867.97 
	($4,194.25)
	$4,294.92 


The major Fund balances are: General Fund $191,502.29; Church Building Maintenance Fund $38,816.93; Church Development Fund $127,594.77; Mission and Benevolent Fund $37,001.55; Theological Education Fund $4,490.31; College Scholarship Fund $8,197.50; EM 30th Anniversary Fund $4,905.41; Memorial Fund $91,172.68; Girl scout Troop 9011 $1,280.39; Child Under My Care Project $1,326.86; Retreat Fund $5,357.69
